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 A word from the editor 
Dear Fellow Lions, 

The Lions year is coming to a close with new club officers registered and presidents in the 

process of  handing over the reins. Soon it will be time to reflect on the happenings at your club  

over the past 12 months. From what I have seen in club bulletins there has been plenty of 

work done and lots achieved. We get a glimpse of  that with a few pics from “Around the clubs”. 

Cabinet Treasurer Anne Russell has good advice for current and upcoming club treasurers  

in regards to the payment of  club dues. There are a couple of  club events that you may be  

interested in attending and a reminder about officer training coming up. 

Catch you next month. 

Kind regards, Llew Eynon 
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District Governor Louise’s message 
 
Hello Lions, 
The colder weather is setting in and the mountain has snow again. 
I must thank all of you who made it to our shortened convention, it was wonderful  
to see you all. Special thanks to Joyce Lawrence and the Convention committee  
and everyone else who made it happen despite the difficulties.  
Now we just need to find a 2VDG!!! Anyone?? 
The MD Convention and Council of Governors meeting is all over now.  
Whangarei was a wonderful place we found and the convention went fairly  
smoothly. There was some spirited discussion around the ‘mobile cancer screening  
unit’ but eventually the vote was for setting up a trust to pursue this further.  
I was able to announce that the Memorandum of Understanding between Lions  
and Hearing Dogs NZ was formally endorsed by the COG and we are now officially  
partners. I have also been appointed to the role of MD Hearing Coordinator so I will  
be able to work closely with Hearing Dogs. 
Our District also won the ‘Kindness Matters’ award – Hawera Mt View and the  
Top club, Service Project Diabetes – Opunake Lakeside. Congratulations to those  
clubs and their hardworking members. 
It is that time of year when incoming officers need to be entered MyLCI.  
So far, we have 13 clubs who have completed this, well done, and 24 still to go.  
Please do this as soon as possible as it will make life easier for Megan as she starts 
to assemble the directory and continues to plan for the year ahead. 
We remain in the positives for membership, long may it continue! 
Take care, stay warm. 
Regards 
DG Louise 
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MD202 Convention pics 
 
 
This year’s MD202 Convention held in Whangarei was attended by members of District ‘D’. 
  

              
 
              DG Louise and David                                DG Elect Megan and Rob 
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Message from DG Elect Megan 
 

It sure is a busy time as we are all into preparations for the coming Lions year.  
 

My online training was supplemented last week in the few days preceding  
MD Convention with very worthwhile face to face meetings with our trainer  
Richard Norris and my fellow DGEs. Virtual seminar and zoom meetings have  
begun, being every Monday for 2 hours (I just have to hang a ‘Do Not Disturb’  
notice on my office door!) for the next 5 weeks culminating in the Virtual Lions  
Convention 25-29 June.  
 
I’m still looking for people to fill positions on Cabinet so if you are interested in  
being part of the team for the 2021-22 year I would love to hear from you.  
There’s always a place for those of you with enthusiasm and fresh ideas. 
 
A reminder about Incoming Officer Training coming up – 27 May at Stratford  
Primary School in the North and 1 June (changed date) at Kairanga School in the 
South. Both sessions begin at 7pm. 
 
Please remember all the worthwhile online resources. 
For those taking on leadership roles within their clubs please take the time  
to check out the e-books: 
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/members/resources  
Scroll down the page and you will find plenty to help with your impending role. 
 
Megan England 
District 202 DGE / GLT  

 
 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/members/resources
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Internet banking info. 
 

Internet Banking information for Club’s Treasurers for payment of dues.  
 
As we all know cheques are going to be obsolete from 1st July 2021.  
 
Your club must visit your bank to make arrangements for setting up internet banking if  
you have not already done so. They will advise you how to go about this. If there are two  
signatures required then they will help you with codes etc that are needed to do the  
banking. Every bank will be different so you do need to visit and not just take advice 
 from friends.  
 
Once you are registered for internet banking you will need to set up the payee’s details  
for your club to pay dues. Note that you need two accounts. Although one account is for  
International dues, the account is a NZ-based account, so you shouldn’t have any issues  
setting it up with your bank.  
 

1. Lions District 202D Admin – 03-0791-0232608-000 a. This account is used for your  
district dues, president’s dinner, anything to do with running the club. When you  
make a payment make sure that you include your Club name in the “Reference”  
section of the payment.  

2. Lions Club International LCI - 03-0502-0081103-00  
a. This account is the one for your International dues. Your club will receive the  

statement via internet on ‘MyLion’ then into ‘MyLCI’. The statement is due at  
the end of July and end of January of each year. If you have trouble getting into  
MyLion, please contact Steve Barr on 0274499648 or by email at 
sbarr@inspire.net.nz or myself at 202d.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz and we  
can try and help. A common issue is that birthdates need to be entered in the  
American format of mm-dd-yyyy rather than our usual format dd-mm-yyyy.  

b. When you deposit into LCI please put your club number reference e.g.12345. 
If you don’t have this, send me an email and I can give it to you. It is on your  
LCI statement. If you have trouble with the statement, I can send one.  

c. PLEASE DO NOT DEPOSIT DISTRICT 202D DUES INTO THIS ACCOUNT.  
It is near impossible to get it returned from America.  

d. Remember to add a few more dollars to the payment to cover exchange rates. 
 

        Anne Russell 
        202D Cabinet Treasurer 

                                                              
  

mailto:202d.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Kairanga Lions Club Event 
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Around the clubs 
This past year there were plenty of club projects keeping our members busy.
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Around the clubs cont’d 
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Feilding Kowhai Lions Club upcoming 40th Anniversary 

              

Club Officer Training 
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ONZM Award to Lion Alan Beck 
Congratulations to Eltham Lions Club charter member Alan Beck on receiving his ONZM Award for Services to Aviation.  

                                 

                           Lion Alan Beck with Governor General Dame Patsy Reddy 

International Presidents Message 
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Online Links 
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202D Cabinet Members 

 


